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It has been a real privilege to serve as Region 5 Director the last 2 years and to work with 

Freda Goodwin, Jan Baker, and Toni  from Illinois, Ohio, Indiana and Michigan of which I’m 

the President. 

 

Region Directors also have a Deputy Director,  which I would like to Thank Vivian (Bobbi ) 

Heidenrich for working alongside of me for the journey. All your help has been appreciated. 

 

It is my pleasure to tell you that I will be stepping down as Regional Director and will be 

running for Deputy Director this time. Toniy Gigli will be your Region 5 Director and I’m 

looking forward to working with him. ,Proud to tell you his Father is a Vietnam Veteran. 

 

The Best For Last ! Our President Sharon, Vice-President Kathy, Secretary Nina, Treasurer 

Kay,  and all National Board members are the Best Leadership you could ask for. 

 

Region 5 Director, 

Penny Meinhardt 

 

 


